The canon of traditional Jewish learning, as shaped by the publishing house of The widow and brothers Romm, has been a major influence on patterns of Torah study among the Jewish people to this day. The main work is, of course, the edition of the Talmud and commentaries known colloquially as the "Vilna Shas".  But alongside this enormous project, the publishing house edited and released a number of other canonical works.
As part of this project, I wish to examine several aspects of the traditional Jewish corpus printed by the publishing house of the widow and brothers Romm.
First and foremost, the Vilna Shas project: Design of the page layout; deliberations regarding the choice of commentaries and the position of each commentary on the page; source manuscripts and editions; the process through which the Vilna Shas became the canonical edition of the Talmud for traditional study, from the perspectives of both publishers and students, from 1880 to the present; the societal implications of the canonization process on Talmud study, and the dissemination of Talmudic knowledge in the Jewish world since then. Many more questions will undoubtedly arise in the course of the research.

In addition to the monumental success of the Vilna Shas, I will endeavor to examine the rest of the Jewish corpus that was printed by the Romm publishing house. Were other works published there whose layout came to be accepted as canonical, even for a shorter period of time? Were there non-economic considerations that informed decisions regarding which works would be selected from the Jewish bookshelf for publication --and which would not? What was the contribution of the publishing house in the shaping of the socio-cultural structures of traditional Jewish society during the second half of the 19th century, a period of dramatic change in Jewish society? More generally, what was the influence of the Romm publishing house on shaping the world of Jewish knowledge during its years of operation?
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This proposal encompasses a very large scope of research, to which I will devote as much time as is required, except for the days on which I teach. To the extent that we can procure dedicated research funds, I will be able to reduce my teaching responsibilities and increase the time I can devote to this project.  As of now, I am available to work on this project for two to three days a week.
I would be happy to try to recruit M.A. students to conduct research in the framework of their studies that will contribute toward the central research project.
